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Merry Christmas!  
 

What a time of anticipation and joy as we prepare to celebrate the arrival of the greatest Christmas gift,  
Jesus Christ!   
 

This past year, I received another special gift and reason to rejoice.  Her name is Lori Navrodtzke.  
 
Pictured to the right is the group of 
students and parents I worked with 
in Denton, Texas.  Lori is in the 
orange shirt.  
 

Instead of attending the seminar as 
a parent or student, Lori came to 
learn to teach others, and I was 
blessed with being her mentor.  
What a gift to be the teacher of a 
teacher. 
 

Lori shares my passion for teaching 
others how to dialogue about 
abortion.  While we are both 
passionate, her life story instills a 
passion in her that I will never truly 
comprehend.  Lori and I met for the 
first time last January in Arizona.  
That is where I first heard her 
testimony and journey of healing from the abortion in her past.  Because of her experience, she understands the 
needs of women in crisis situations.  I might have been Lori’s mentor, but I have much to learn from her.   
 
Please take some time to read Lori’s reflection of her experience with Justice For All.  Please pray that more 
women like Lori will step forward to share the truth about abortion and how it affected them personally. 

Defending life together, 

A Reason To Rejoice 

Prayer Requests 
Please pray: 
 

 

 

 that the details and reservations for the Spring events are 

completed in a timely manner. 
 

 for me as I continue to raise support. 
 

 my continued health during this upcoming semester. 
 

 for continued healing for a young woman I met in Oklahoma.  She 

had an abortion when she was 14 years old.  My teammate Jacob 
and I connected her with a pregnancy resource center, and she 
has started counseling sessions.  Praise God for this opportunity to 
help her find healing. 


